WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 21 MAY 2014, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                                                MINUTES                                                                                             
Present: Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr N Barnes; Mr S Barr; Cllr E Evans; Mr G Evans; Cllr M May; Mr J Miles-Hobbs ; Miss S Newson; Cllr M Page; Mr P Rayner; Rev. P Strowger; Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:  Mr C Barker-Wyatt; Cllr S Coxhead; Miss E Hinton.
Also present: Cllr R Gamble [WC]; P Baxter (Clerk).
The Chairman welcomed Rev. Pat Strowger to the Steering Group as a new member                                             ACTION
14/15/001
Minutes of the last meeting

                    The minutes of the last meeting, previously circulated, were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
14/15/002
Core Group update

The Chairman reviewed Wiltshire Council’s position after the Core Strategy Inspector’s comments and that Council’s later announcements on its proposed treatment of Large Village settlement boundaries, 30% ratio of affordable housing in plots of 5 units or more (and not required at all in plots of less than 5), and limiting scale of developments in proportion to surroundings. It was also confirmed that the settlement boundary would only be altered if supported by local Neighbourhood Plans. 

Questionnaire survey results had also now been published on the website, and High Street Notice Board, with hand-outs available in the shop and doctor’s surgery, and a presentation made to both the Council and the Annual Parish Meeting. Questions at the APM had indicated concern for traffic volumes rising as a consequence of development.
14/15/003 Scoping Report

The Chairman reported that the final draft of the Report had now been received and was on the website. It had been circulated to Steering Group members also, and was now with Wiltshire Council. Initial comments were very supportive but that some concern was expressed for the subjectivity of some of the site selection criteria. It was now suitable for consulting external statutory stakeholders, which the Clerk would arrange.
14/15/004 Site Selection Criteria


The Chairman explained the significance of using criteria that were objective and robust, noting that the Group now had the benefit of initial community feedback on its aspirations. As proposed in Appendix C of the Scoping Report, an exercise was now planned that would test the rigour of the Consultant’s proposed criteria set out in the Scoping Report.

Mr Thorne introduced the exercise, using the Recreation Ground as a known location to all the Group members. It was agreed that for this purpose a score would be added to each colour code used in the criteria, with 0 for Green, 1 for Amber and 2 for Red selections. The exercise took 40 minutes to complete, scoring 18 for the site. Mr Thorne noted that with 59 sites currently mapped, applying 36 criteria would require 2124 separate judgements. An alternative methodology was therefore proposed, introducing 5 additional ‘gateway’ criteria, which would exclude many sites as being incompatible with the community’s feedback, and leaving potentially a dozen or so remaining sites against which the full criteria suite could be applied. Four of the proposals were agreed, with some differing opinion on one other. It was also agreed to include for full assessment SHLAA sites and any other site brought forward by its owner who might consider it unreasonably omitted from assessment by reason of the general exclusion criteria. A meeting is planned with the Wiltshire Council Liaison Officer to seek additional guidance on how these criteria may be effectively used, if at all, and a further report would be brought to the next Steering Group meeting. 

14/15/005 Next steps


 After meeting the Liaison Officer the Steering Group is to be briefed and the Consultant directed on the criteria required and a selection process commissioned, including personal contact by the Consultant with landowners. A first draft Plan, containing the sites selected and methodology, remains planned for Autumn 2014.
14/15/006 Next meeting


  To be confirmed.
                                                            Signed……………………………………..……………. (Chairman)   2014
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